LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 84TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 5, 2015

TO: Honorable Gary Elkins, Chair, House Committee on Government Transparency &
Operation

FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB1877 by Zaffirini (Relating to the development and maintenance by each state agency

of a data use agreement for the state agency's employees and to training related to that
agreement.), As Engrossed

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would require each state agency to develop a data use agreement that is related to
information security standards. This agreement would have to be updated at least every two years.
Each agency employee would be required to sign the data use agreement. To the extent possible,
each agency would be required to provide employees with cybersecurity awareness training.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 302 Office of the Attorney General, 304 Comptroller of Public Accounts,
313 Department of Information Resources, 320 Texas Workforce
Commission, 529 Health and Human Services Commission, 601
Department of Transportation, 701 Central Education Agency, 710 Texas
A&M University System Administrative and General Offices, 720 The
University of Texas System Administration, 768 Texas Tech University
System Administration, 781 Higher Education Coordinating Board
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